
Notes from the Head Teacher
Dear Parents,
It was great to see so many families at the Fireworks display last 
weekend. There was a lovely atmosphere and we were so lucky to 
have no rain - a first for a few years I have been told! This event 
takes a lot of organising and we are so grateful to our wonderful 
Friends for all their hard work and time enabling this event to go 
ahead.

Thank you for all the biscuit donations which arrived today for St 
John’s Christmas Fair. Please support this event and our local 
community by popping in tomorrow between 12pm and 3pm.

Year 5 attended the Whitgift Primary Project Concert on Thursday 
this week. All the children and staff really enjoyed this opportunity 
to watch the pupils from Whitgift perform in a range of bands and 
groups. The highlight was the drumming which they all loved 
especially when the lights went off and the performers used glow-
in-the-dark drumsticks!

Year 6 attended the National Army Museum on the world’s wettest 
trip day this week! They enjoyed deepening their understanding of 
WW2 and took part in a Blitz workshop

Dates for your Diary
The Infant Christmas nativity will be held this year on Tuesday 6th

and Wednesday 7th December at 2pm. The staff in Reception, Year 
and Year 2 will be leading this and parents will be allocated 2 tickets 
for one of the performances. Further information will follow.

Curriculum Corner – Year 5

As well as their trip out this week, Year 5 have been busy in class. 
They have been preparing their enterprises for the Christmas Fair 
and writing a narrative linked to their Dynamic Dynasty topic. In 
wellbeing, their work has been based on diversity and the children 
particiated well in class discussions.

Attendance Champions – Week 11 
1st Place – Year 3: 99.31%

2nd Place – Year R: 98.98%

3rd Place – Year 6: 95.86%

4th Place – Year 4: 95.71%

5th Place – Year 5: 95.67%

6th Place – Year 2: 94.33%

7th Place – Year 1: 93.33 %

Football lunch
Harrisons, our lunch providers, are celebrating the World Cup Kick 
off with a special lunch on Monday. The have also donated 5 new 
footballs to the school. I am sure the children will really enjoy 
trying them out during breaktimes and PE lessons. Thank you to 
Harrisons!

Reflection
This week in Collective Worship we have been continuing with our 
topic on Trust and thinking about the promises God has made to 
us. We have thought about how we can give him our worries as He 
is always there for us.

‘My God is my strength in whom I trust.’
Psalm 18.2


